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Mr. J. H. Goldberg
Executive Vice President
Florida Power and Light Company
P.O. Box 14000
Juno Beach, Florida 33408-0420

Dear Mr. Goldberg:

SUBJECT: TURKEY POINT UNITS 3 AND 4
PORTION OF APPLICATION FOR
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- TRANSMITTAL OF NOTICE OF WITHDRAWAL OF
AMENDMENTS (TAC NOS. 63038 AND 63039)

The purpose of this letter is to transmit to you the enclosed "Notice of With-
drawal of Portion of Application for Amendments to Facility Operating Licenses."
By letter dated July 17, 1990, you requested withdrawal of a portion the June 5,
1989 amendment request to replace the current Technical Specifications with re-
vised Technical Specifications for the Turkey Point Plant, Units 3 and 4. The
portion of the amendment request that you wish to withdraw pertains to the
composition list of the Company Nuclear Review Board (CNRB).

By letter dated February 7, 1990, as supplemented April 24, 1990, you applied
for license amendments to remove the specific composition list for the CNRB, and
to redefine a quorum of the CNRB. A proposed finding of no significant hazards
consideration was noticed by the NRC on March 21, 1990 (55 FR 10532) and no
public comments were received. Amendment Nos. 136 and 131, issued to you on
July 3, 1990, granted your requested changes. Therefore, you now request with-
drawal of the proposed changes concerning the CNRB identified in the June 5, 1989letter, so that the revised Technical Specifications will reflect the changes
approved in Amendment Nos. 136 and 131. The staff has determined that your
request should be granted.

The Commission has filed the enclosed "Notice of Withdrawal of Portion of
Application for Amendments to Facility Operating Licenses" with the Office of
the Federal Register for publication.

Sincerely,
Original signed by

Gordon E. Edison, Sr. Project Manager,
Project Directorate II-2
Division of Reactor Projects - I/II
Office of Nuclear Reactor Regulation

Enclosure:
As stated
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Mr. J. H. Goldberg
Florida Power and Light Company Turkey Point Plant

CC:
Harold F. Reis, Esquire
Newman and Holtzinger, P.C.
1615 L Street, N.W.
Washington, DC 20036

Mr. Jack Shreve
Office of the Public Counsel
Room 4, Holland Building
Tallahassee, Florida 32304

John T. Butler, Esquire
Steel, Hector and Davis
4000 Southeast Financial

Center
Miami, F 1 ori da 33131-2398

Mr. K. N. Harris, Vice President
Turkey Point Nuclear Plant
Florida Power and Light Company
P.O. Box 029100
Miami, Florida 33102

County Manager of Metropolitan
Dade Countyill NW 1st Street, 29th Floor

Miami, Florida 33128

Senior Resident Inspector
Turkey Point Nuclear Generating Station
U.S. Nuclear Regulatory Commission
Post Office Box 57-1185
Miami, Florida 33257-1185

Mr. Jacob Daniel Nash
Office of Radiation Control
Department of Health and

Rehabilitative Services
1317 Winewood Blvd.
Tallahassee, Florida 32399-0700

Intergovernmental Coordination
and Review ,

Office of Planning 5 Budget
Executive Office of the Governor
The Capitol Building
Tallahassee, Florida 32301

Administrator
Department of Environmental

Regulation
Power Plant Siting Section
State of Florida
2600 Blair Stone Road
Tallahassee, Florida 32301

Regional Administrator, Region II
U.S. Nuclear Regulatory Commission
101 Marietta Street, N.W. Suite 2900
Atlanta, Georgia 30323

Attorney General
Department of Legal Affairs
The Capitol
Tallahassee, Florida 32304

Plant Manager
Turkey Point Nuclear Plant
Florida Power and Light Company
P.O. Box 029100
Miami, Florida 33102
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